
Bikeway Committee Minutes 
May 21, 2015 

 
Meeting started at 7:00 pm 

Attendance: Ken Pottel, Mat Coes, Geoff Sullivan, Rene J Fleurent Jr. 

Also in attendance: Bill Roth and a guest: Anne Mozzone 

1. A quorum was not in attendance; therefore, no votes on any items occurred.  However, the agenda 
items were reviewed. 

2. April 16, 2015 minutes were not voted on because of no quorum. 

2. Treasures Report: $1,936.02 in account 

3. CPC Bill – Sconticut Neck Crossing Art. 6H-Precast Specialties Corp. $366.00.  The members in 
attendance signed the bill.  Bill Roth will get other members signature so the bill can get paid. 

5. Fundraiser Update – The Spaghetti Supper made $818.00.  Ken was going to send out a Press 
Release thanking Gail Isaksen and Elizabeth’s for hosting the event.  Discussion on use of funds 
occurred.  Possible uses were joining Mass Bike Membership and National Bike Alliance, bike path 
beautification, and directional signs.  Discussion was tabled until a quorum was in attendance. 

6. Mat Coes updated the committee that 26 and 23 kids plus a dozen adults participated in the last two 
Bike Bus events.  In addition, MassDOT has put on hold any new Safe Route to school projects 
until the next Fiscal Year. 

7. Upcomming Events: 

Need Volunteers for Homecoming to man the booth. 

Summer Rides: Discussed that every week did not work, looking at a once a month ride 

Southcoast Challenge: Everyone should sign up, started May 1, 2015 to log your miles. 

8. No update on New Entrance Signs. 

9. Bill Roth updated the Committee on the status of the two CPC projects. 

10. Bike Computers – Discussion occurred on what to do with the remaining bike computers.  It was 
suggested to give them out at the next Bike Bus and if any are left over to have them for the booth 
at Homecoming. 

11. Geoff discussed the bike rack request from the Buzzards Bay Coalition at the beginning of the 
Nasketucket Path.  No more racks are available from SRPEDD.  Can check to see if one of the old 
bike racks is still at BPW. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
William Roth 


